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Minutes of SHAC/Ounce of Prevention for DLSISD, Pewitt, Hughes Springs, and Chapel Hill ISD 

                                                                     10-12-22 12 Noon 

Link to watch:  https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/play/-WfyaegD1zUTpD2WsBdxQGO9ZT-
QnbFMT0S9UwWhTl1Ph3z1niw0Lj1rTWIRTigwWN1IDcyLQ_XlxQtr.Q693CGuC7zOOrL7B?continueMode
=true&iet=lSPf-_zv70Dg13m3gtUH1-
55G1_rkb6xYpBfyWaacb8.AG.Si3P5zIO0nhDPWFFw_qY27fOo5idHwX6bZ9tBoNjulY3TlileApGTBoWTXy3X
E-qxmAVzegPLy_yv9udNOkNaoYOmDAQn_qMtmUa5m15XVsqLz71aFBRmyXX._eRMGKnpZZcSu_N2ty-9-
Q.mwlAMU50V5rGxI1t&_x_zm_rtaid=9LVrR_6vTkOcYS_9G_wlSw.1665850555753.50fc88807b51adef39
e498b3e828f6be&_x_zm_rhtaid=60  Password:  Z4ZA*KD0 

Attendance:  19 Agencies, 12 School, 1 FB=31 Total Attended 

The meeting was called to order with a prayer led by Martha Baker, SHAC Co Chair.  Oct. is 
Breast Cancer Awareness, Domestic Violence, and Mental Health Awareness. 

ETCADA/Prevention Resource Center 4- Mindy Robertson presented Quick Facts 2022 for 
Morris County.  This information is available for any county in PRC4. She also brought deterra 
bags to distribute for use in destroying drugs that need to be disposed of safely. You can 
contact Mindy at mrobertson@etcada.com.  See Quick Facts and Regional Needs Summary 
attached.   

All 23 counties reported Meth., and alcohol are the most prevalent drugs listed by those 
interviewed.  We have become desensitized to exposure to alcohol through commercials and 
social acceptance. 

Agencies that bust clandestine labs are charged with spending $7,000-50,000 to clean up. 
That affects whether law enforcement addresses the issues by raiding or targeting the access 
away from the lab. 

PREV-NET- Natalie Freeman discussed the free curriculum “Too Good For Drugs” that the 
PREV-NET team offers for grades 4-12. The program is evidence-based, emphasizes social-
emotional learning, and is comprised of (10) 45-minute lessons taught over a 10-week period. 
PREV-NET staff is qualified to train individuals who would like to teach the program or can 
come and implement it at your school or youth-serving organization. We have taught the 
program in public schools, juvenile probation offices, alternative schools, and after-school 
programs, but are flexible and open to new opportunities to serve in Morris County.  For 
more information: email prev-net@communityhealthcore.com or call 903-234-9200 

Angelica Fuentes, coordinator for the Prevention Network for North East Texas (PREV-NET). 
We provide substance use prevention curriculum for grades 4th-HS. 
angelica.fuentes@communityhealthcore.com 903-234-9200 
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Next Step Community Solutions-  Agel Lege presented their “Not In My House” program to try 
to reach parents with the message about the legal drinking age is still 21, and yard signs that 
state 70% of teens are not drinking.  Go to:  RX.com to see where a local drop box is located 
for the DEA takeback event. 

Franklin County Rural Health Clinic (FCRHC)  Beverly Austin made the following 
announcement:  Dr. Jean Latortue will assist the school Nurses with writing an order, 
establishing protocols, and training to administer medication like Narcan. 

Please contact:  Jean W. Latortue M.D.   

Franklin County Rural Health Clinic 
506 Texas Highway 37 
Mount Vernon, Texas 75457 
woellou@hotmail.com 
903-537-8222 
 

DSHS- The Department of State Health Services Nurse, Rusti Fagg, RN, introduced herself and 
stated they have pamphlets on drug prevention, vaping, and many other prevention topics.   
rusti.fagg@dshs.texas.gov     903-577-9105 

Glen Oaks Hospital- Jennifer Hubner  reported the hospital has launched a NEW Intensive 
Outpatient Program for Teens, ages 12-17! Contact me for more information, 469-223-6795. 
 

Law Enforcement Liasion Texas Municipal Police Association- Chuck Carlile- 2 day training on 
Drug Impairment Training for Education Professionals.  Provided through- TexasFriday.org 

Announcements: 

 Oct. 23-31- Red Ribbon Week is Encouraged schools to let us know about their activities. 

10-25-22- Church On The Rock is doing a First Responders Appreciation Banquet 6:30 PM at 
909 Linda Dr.  Includes Fire Fighter, Law Enforcement, EMS, City, School,  County, State and 
Federal.  RSVP rlseybert@aol.com. 

10-29-22- DEA Takeback Event-  Morris County Sheriff’s Office still have a drop box. 

11-3-22  PRC4 is doing a regional training will be in Tyler.  CEUS will be awarded. 

11-5 and 11-6 MCC is sponsoring a Women and Teen Retreat at Lakeview Encampment in 
Lone Star   See Flyer to register 

Next meeting:  Nov. 8th will be on School Safety, Cyberbullying, Seat Belt Crashes in Texas, 
and Life-Net Air. 
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